
48th ANNUAL 

ERIN L. NANCE FALL DISTANCE CLASSIC 
October 1, 2022 

 

Dear Cross Country Coach: 

 

Welcome to the 49th Annual London Cross Country Invitational set for Saturday, September 

30th, 2023 at the beautiful and challenging London Country Club. 

 

The following time schedule will be observed: 

 9:00am = Girls OPEN (unlimited runners) 

 9:40am = Girls VARSITY (7 runners max) 

 10:20am = Boys OPEN (unlimited runners) 

 10:50am = Boys VARSITY (7 runners max) 

 11:15am = Girls Middle School (unlimited runners) 

 11:40am = Boys Middle School (unlimited runners) 

 

The meet will be timed and scored by finishtiming.com. To enter the meet, go to 

www.finishtiming.com. The entry deadline for this meet is Wednesday, September 28 at 

9:00PM. The timing chip is a strip that has already been attached to the race bibs in your 

packet…no shoe chips to keep track of and return. 

 

T-shirts will be sold at the meet for $15.00 (short sleeve) and $20.00 (long sleeve). The proceeds 

are donated to the Erin L. Nance Memorial Scholarship Fund at London High School. 

 

A concession stand will be available.  

 

The course will be well marked with a white line for high school races and an orange line for 

middle school races and cones. 3/8" spikes are recommended. 

 

The management of the London Country Club has asked that the runners and spectators 

not use the clubhouse. The meet has outgrown the clubhouse restroom facilities. As such, 

Port-A-Jons will be available. Please advise your runners and spectators accordingly. 

 

Please remember that this meet is run on a private golf course. Greens, tees and sand traps 

are off-limits. The treatment of this course and athlete behavior have allowed us to have this 

meet continuously for 49 years.  Your cooperation is greatly appreciated in advance. The 

cooperation of teams and spectators in this matter has been outstanding over the years. 

Thank you! 

 

Awards pickup area will be located just outside the clubhouse doors After each race, we will 

compile the awards for each team. A coach or other team rep can then pickup the awards 

for that team for that race. Awards pickup is outside the clubhouse, not inside as in years 

past. 

 

I look forward to your participation in our meet and extend best wishes to you and your teams for 

a successful day on September 30th and for the balance of the 2023 season. I hope our meet is 

one of the high points of your season.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jim Wolverton    Joseph Montoya 

Jim Wolverton Joseph Montoya 

Athletic Director – London HS Head XC Coach/PE Teacher – London HS 

740-852-5705   614-832-6523 740-852-5705 X3065 

jim.wolverton@london.k12.oh.us joseph.montoya@london.k12.oh.us 
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